SGA CODE OF CONDUCT

The SGA Code of Conduct is designed to ensure adequate representation of all the students at Ola by ensuring that their elected and appointed officers and Senators meet the commitments necessary to carry out the goals of the SGA.

All SGA members and Senators shall review and sign a copy of this document.  Demerits shall be assigned as indicated.  A total of 3 demerits in any given year will result in the executive committee evaluating your level of service and possible removal from office.  The count of demerits will restart once per year when new officers are elected.

The following list defines the parameters of the SGA Code of Conduct, but it is not an exhaustive list.  Demerits may be awarded for other actions as decided by a majority vote of the SGA Executive Committee.

1.	All members shall attend all SGA meetings.  Any member who is absent from a regularly scheduled SGA meeting will be awarded 1 demerit.

2.	All SGA members shall participate in SGA sponsored events including but not limited to Homecoming events, social events, and service events.  Failure to participate in such events will result in the member being awarded 1 demerit.

3.	All SGA members shall check in at the designated spot, currently the GroupMe messages, at least three times per week.  Absences from meetings and events due to not checking the GroupMe messages are considered unexcused absences, and the member will be awarded 1 demerit.
  
4.	All SGA members shall follow all specific instructions provided for any event/duty including timelines and procurement of needed materials.  If a member does not complete assigned duties, he/she shall be awarded ½ to 1 full demerit per event/assigned duty.  (Members are expected to seek assistance as needed when an assignment is given so that they do not run into problems which prevent them from completing their duties within specific timelines.)


Eligible Excuses:

a.	Any SGA member may apply for two excused absences per semester from meetings or events by completing a Meeting Excuse Form on the SGA website no later than 48 hours following the event/meeting.  Excuses turned in after that time shall not be considered. 

b.	If a member has used all his/her eligible excuses he/she may apply to the Executive Committee by writing to the advisor requesting one additional excuse during a semester.  Providing an additional excuse shall require a 2/3 majority of those in attendance at an Executive Committee meeting.

